Defending Liberty
Pursuing Justice

Chair

Angela C. Vigil
Baker & McKenzie
Miami, FL

Board of Governors Liaison

Jimmy Goodman
Crowe & Dunlevy, P.C.
Oklahoma City, OK

Special Advisor

Debbie Segal
Kilpatrick Townsend & Stockton LLP
Atlanta, GA

Commission Members

Ruth A. Bahe-Jachna
Greenberg Traurig LLP
Chicago, IL

Phyllis G. Bossin
Phyllis G. Bossin & Associates LPA
Cincinnati, OH

Anita Britton
Britton Oshorne Johnson PLLC
Lexington, KY

Ida Candreva
MBTA Transit Police Department
Boston, MA

Janet Fink
New York State Unified Court System
New York, NY

José M. Lopez, Judge
Superior Court of the District of Columbia
Washington, DC

Linda Lopez
Sanctuary for Families
New York, NY

David D. Martin
King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office
Seattle, WA

Alyson Meiselman
Attorney at Law
North Potomac, MD

Jessica Mindlin
Victim Rights Law Center
Portland, OR

Linda S. Parks
Hite Fanning & Honeyman, LLP
Wichita, KS

Maya Raghu
Futures Without Violence
Washington, DC

Michael Shaw
lowa City Community School District
lowa City, IA

Lisa Smith
Brooklyn Law School
Brooklyn, NY

Kavitha Sreeharsha
Global Freedom Center

San Francisco, CA

Maureen White Eagle
Eagan, MN

Commission on

Domestic & Sexual Violence
1050 Connecticut Avenue, NW
Suite 400

AMERICAN BAR ASSOCIATION

March 10, 2014

Hon. Joan Zeldon, Chair

Drafting Committee to Revise the Uniform Residential Landlord and Tenant Act
District of Columbia Superior Court

515 Fifth St, N.W, Room 219

Washington, DC 20001

Dear Judge Zeldon,

Thank you again for welcoming the ABA Commission on Domestic & Sexual
Violence to participate in the work of this committee. We were so pleased to see
the revised draft, circulated via email on February 21, and the important
revisions it includes, and we look forward to the committee’s discussion at the
March 21-22 meeting. This drafting process has resulted in significant
improvements to the URLTA for victims of domestic violence, dating violence,
sexual assault and stalking.

We remain concerned, however, that the good work of the committee to offer
valuable and needed protections for these victims will be significantly
undermined by the disproportionately chilling penalties that remain in the
draft: specifically, the threats of treble damages and potential perjury charges
against victims who allegedly make false statements in their attestation of fear
of abuse (Sec. 510); and the threat of eviction if a non-resident abuser causes a
disturbance on the premises (Sec. 515).

After much discussion, the ABA Commission members have agreed that without
revision of these critical provisions, we will be unable to support the RURLTA’s
adoption in the ABA House of Delegates.

Again, we deeply appreciate the commitment and attention of the committee
and the drafters towards the goals of protecting survivors and respecting the
reasonable needs of landlords. We remain optimistic that the spirit of open
discussion and exchange of ideas that has characterized the committee’s process
will ensure a safe and responsible final act for all tenants and landlords.

Sincerely,
g,- C. VN
Angela Vigil, Chair Vivian Huelgo, Chief Counsel

cc: Hon. Peter Buchsbaum, ABA Advisor
John Sebert, Staff Liaison, Uniform Law Commission



